ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Wrotham Close,

Westerham Avenue,

off Liverpool Street,

Salford.

6th September, 2005 

Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.

       “ 

 ended: 9.15 p.m. 

PRESENT:

Roy Marsh 


–
in the Chair

Councillors Clague, Dobbs, Harold, Loveday, Salmon and Warmisham

Elaine Hampson

}
Salford & Eccles Ladies Bowling Association

Beryl Cunliffe


}

Edward D Devon 

– 
Thorn Court Residents’ Association

Audrey Stevenson

} 
S.A.R.A.

Anne Marsh


}

Ann Cosgrove

} 
Nursery Street Residents’ Association

Lisa Wolstencroft

}

Jim Doyle 


– 
North East Ordsall Residents’ Association

Suzanne Robinson 

– 
Grandseed Residents’ Association (Langworthy)

Syd Cauldwell 

– 
Wrotham Close Residents’ Association

Leslie Holmes

} 
New Barracks TMC

Jonathan Dale

}

S Ingleby 


} 
Resident

Kay Wheeler


}

Mavis Shaw


}

Leslie Willis


}

Sylvia Markey

}

Pat Swift 


}

Brenda Smith 

}

Mike Scantlebury 

}

Walter Greenhalgh 

– 
St. Clement/Ordsall Hall

Nicky Vincer 


– 
Pendleton College

Chris Brereton 

– 
Salford Advertiser

Sergeant Steve Cheshire 
– 
Greater Manchester Police

Matt Reynolds 

– 
Seedley and Langworthy Wardens

Lorna Leaston 

– 
Seedley and Langworthy Trust

Ken Barnsley


–
Quaternion

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:





Malcolm Sykes

–
Area Co-ordinator

Ross Spanner

–
Neighbourhood Manager

Gill Finlay


–
Seedley and Langworthy Partnership Board

Barbara Howell

–
SRB 5 Community Safety Co-ordinator

Chris Payne


–
Urban Vision

Claire Edwards

–
Committee Administrator, Customer and Support Services Directorate



ACTION

17.


APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Simon Ashdown, Alan Cruddos, Ron Cullen, Bev Davis, Joyce Fitzpatrick, Sophie Murray, Rachel Ross and Eve Sandler.




18.
ACTION SHEET

The Action Sheet arising from the meeting held on 7th June, 2005 was agreed as a correct record.




19.

(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)

(e)

(f)

(g)
MATTERS ARISING
6(a) – Future Committee Agendas (Young People)

Discussion took place regarding the engagement of young people, with regard to the possibility of some young people attending part of a future Community Committee meeting, which was being considered by the Youth Task Group.  Reference was made to plans that were being made by the City Council for a Youth Scrutiny Committee and a Shadow Youth Cabinet to be set up.

Ann Cosgrove referred to a funding application that had been submitted to the Youth Bank which had been unsuccessful, and indicated that should funding not be secured, it would not be possible for a youth group, which had been running for three years, to continue.

Discussion to take place between Ann Cosgrove, the Neighbourhood Manager and Sue Rigg (Community Development Worker), regarding possible alternative funding sources in relation to the above youth group.

6(b) – Local Executive Group

It was noted that Pam Roberts, representing NPHL, and Gill Finlay, representing the Seedley and Langworthy Partnership Board, had been nominated to serve on the Local Executive Group.

6(d) – Trees cut down by developer on Regent Road (northern side – between Oldfield Road and M602 Roundabout)

The Area Co-ordinator reported that a survey was currently being undertaken with regard to the above situation, the results of which would be considered by the Legal Department.

16(b) – Refurbishment of properties in South Ordsall
The Area Co-ordinator reported that he had raised the enquiry as to whether it would be possible for the redecoration allowance of £150 to be increased with NPHL and their response had been that, as the radiators were being located in existing positions, pipework was being hidden in pre-finished skirting boxing and the electrical fittings were being upgraded, the damage to decoration was not extensive and, therefore, the amount of £150 was felt to be adequate.

16(c) – Regent Square Park – proposed refurbishment/new play area
The Area Co-ordinator informed the Committee that the problem that had been reported at the last meeting with regard to funding in respect of safety checks and maintenance of the proposed refurbishment/new play area had now been resolved, and it was likely that approval for the scheme would be granted in the near future.

16(f) – Trees removed from Ordsall Park

The Area Co-ordinator reported that (i) the trees that had been removed had been in an unstable condition, (ii) visible stumps had been left in order to prevent people from tripping over them, (iii) the stumps were to be removed as part of the stump grinding programme which was to commence in October 2005, and (iv) a replacement programme was planned.

16(g) – Water Hydrants being set off
The Area Co-ordinator reported that, in the past, consideration had been given to the possibility of lockable lids being fitted to the water hydrants, however, the emergency services had been against this proposal as it would hinder their access to the water hydrants.

Barbara Howell reported that (i) a meeting had taken place regarding this matter which had involved United Utilities, Greater Manchester Police, Greater Manchester Fire Service, representatives from the Environmental, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee and Council Officers, (ii) suggestions as to ways of addressing the problem had included (a) detecting the young people involved, (b) providing diversionary activities and (c) educating the young people on the impact of their actions on the local community, and (iii) a further meeting would be taking place on 19th September, 2005.

Members of the Community Committee felt that action was required in order to make it more difficult for the water hydrants to be set off, and the Area Co-ordinator agreed to make United Utilities aware of this view.


Ann Cosgrove/

Neighbourhood Manager/Sue Rigg

Area Co-ordinator

20.
BUILE HILL PARK – OPTIONS FOR THE FUTURE
A joint report of the Deputy Leader of the Council and the Lead Members for the Environment and for Planning was submitted regarding the options available in relation to the future of Buile Hill Park Mansion.

It was noted that it was to be recommended to the meeting of the Cabinet, which was to be held on 13th September 2005, that approval be granted for the opportunity offered by the Mansion/Courtyard to be re-advertised, in accordance with a detailed Planning/Development Brief clearly setting out the Council’s objectives and aspirations for the opportunity and the wider park proposals.


21.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2006
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted the draft Community Action Plan for Ordsall and Langworthy, which outlined the Community Committee’s priority actions for 2006.

Reference was made to the current absence of procedures to control anti social behaviour that occurred within private sector housing.




22.

(a)

(b)
SEEDLEY AND LANGWORTHY SRB 5 PROGRAMME

Evaluation
Ken Barnsley gave a presentation regarding the SRB 5 Programme Evaluation, during which consideration would be given to (a) achievements, (b) the impact on local people, (c) the impact on the local economy and environment, and (d) the lessons that had been learnt.

Anybody wishing to contribute to the evaluation was advised to contact the SRB 5 Team at Langworthy Cornerstone on telephone number 212 4460.

Programme Update

Gill Finlay provided an update regarding the SRB 5 Programme, during which specific reference was made to (i) Langworthy Road Shops – phase 2 of the improvements to commence in November, 2005, (ii) Block Improvement Programme – to commence in October, 2005, (iii) Homeswaps – work to commence on the next phase in the near future, (iv) Urban Splash – work to commence on site in the near future, and (v) Seedley South – Neighbourhood Strategy currently being prepared, consultation to be undertaken with the community later in the year.

Discussion took place regarding the Urban Splash development and, in particular, the access that would be required to the area by the contractors’ vehicles.  Gill Finlay indicated that careful thought would be given to the issue of access and assured the Community Committee that the City Council and Urban Splash would work together in order to try and reduce the impact of the work on existing residents.

Concerns were expressed regarding the high volume of traffic, and the large number of heavy goods vehicles, that were using Fitzwarren Street.  Reference was also made to the planned Tesco store and the likelihood that it would lead to a further increase in the amount of traffic using Fitzwarren Street.  In addition, concerns were expressed regarding the poor condition of the road surface on Wall Street.

The Area Co-ordinator agreed to advise the Engineering and Highways Section of the concerns that had been expressed.

It was noted that the problems in relation to the road structure in the area would be considered as part of the Pendleton Area Action Plan process.

Anybody wishing to be included on the distribution list for the ‘Making It Better’ Newsletter was advised to contact the SRB 5 Team at Langworthy Cornerstone on telephone number 212 4460.


Area Co-ordinator



23.
CHIMNEY POT PARK – DESIGN OPTIONS
Gill Finlay (a) informed the Community Committee that TEP had been appointed to take forward improvements to the park, (b) presented the design that had been submitted by TEP, which included one bowling green, rather than the two that were currently present in the park and (c) reported that further consultation was to be undertaken with the local community in relation to the proposed design of the park.

Members of the Salford and Eccles Ladies Bowling Association (i) expressed their concerns regarding the proposed design, which would result in the loss of the ladies’ bowling green, (ii) informed the Community Committee of the activities that currently took place on the bowling green, and (iii) requested that the Association’s view, that the ladies’ bowling green should be retained, be taken into consideration during the decision-making process.

Gill Finlay agreed to continue to liaise with the Bowling Association in relation to the above matter.


Gill Finlay

Gill Finlay



24.
GOOD NEWS/INFORMATION EXCHANGE
· The ‘Friends of Buile Hill Park Weekend’ had been successful.

· Heritage Weekend – to take place 9thto 12th September, 2005.

· ‘Lighting the Legend’ event – to take place on 3rd November, 2005.

· Summer activities – feedback submitted from Chris Smith, Sports Development Officer.

· Age Concern Salford – details of memory gathering project submitted: ‘Then and Now – Remembering and Celebrating.’

· Ordsall Neighbourhood Office – refurbishment to be completed in the near future – Ross Spanner to be informed of any suggestions regarding a name for the building.




25.
CHAPEL STREET AREA COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
This item was withdrawn from the agenda.




26.
QUAD BIKES AND ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR
Sergeant Steve Cheshire provided an update regarding the action that was being taken by the police to try to address the problems that were being caused by quad bikes in the area.  He informed the Community Committee that the police were working in partnership with other organisations and agencies with regard to this matter.

Sergeant Steve Cheshire referred to anti social behaviour in the area and reported that (a) the local police tended to pool resources in relation to this matter in order to focus on one problem at a time, and (b) the Dispersal Order that was currently in operation in the Ashley Street area was working well.

It was noted that anybody with information regarding individuals riding quad bikes in the area should contact Sergeant Steve Cheshire or PCSO Mike Taylor on telephone number 856 5056, or Ross Spanner on telephone number 603 4090.

It was suggested that liaison take place with Trading Standards regarding possible action that could be taken involving the retailers of quad bikes regarding insurance of the vehicle, etc., by the purchaser.

Reference was made to the possible need for a change in legislation with regard to the sale of quad bikes, and it was suggested that discussion take place with officers at the Community Safety Unit in relation to this matter.
Sgt. Steve Cheshire

Neighbourhood Manager

27.
BUDGET SUB GROUP
The recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 29th June, 2005, 27th July, 2005 and 31st August, 2005, in respect of the following schemes, were endorsed:-

(a) Langworthy Men’s Action Group,

(b) Salford Women’s Writers,

(c) Salford Community Leisure,

(d) St. Ambrose Young Families,

(e) Langworthy Ken Yu Kai Karate,

(f) Langworthy & Seedley Aces,

(g) St. Ambrose Young Families,

(h) Eden Salford,

(i) Barrow Street Community Project (approved £499.98),

(j) Barrow Street Community Project (refused),

(k) Ordsall Community Arts,

(l) Thorn Court Gym, Sauna/Leisure,

(m) Wrotham Close Senior Citizens,

(n) The Salfordian Trust Company Limited.




28.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Chris Payne, Traffic Engineer – recently appointed as Member Liaison Officer for the Urban Vision Partnership.  Chris would be attending future meetings of the Community Committee and could be contacted on telephone number 793 3845.

· SITEC – now amalgamated with Pendleton College.  Adult learning courses available and a coffee morning to be held on 28th September, 2005.

· Central Salford URC – copies of the Draft Vision and Regeneration Framework, together with consultation questions, were available.  A fun day consultation event was to be held on Thursday 8th September, 2005.


29.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
· Minutes of the meetings of Pendleton Community Forum, held on 31st May, 2005 and 29th June, 2005.

· Public Voice on Policing (PVP) meeting to be held on Wednesday 28th September, 2005, at Swinton Library, from 7.00 p.m. until 9.00 p.m.

· Ordsall Hall – Heritage Lottery Fund Bid Update.

· Review of Polling Stations – responses to be forwarded to Peter Daniels, Elections Office, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, by 9th September, 2005.




30.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee was to be held on Tuesday 1st November, 2005, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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